Conservation In Practice

A Publication of the Society for Conservation Biology

February 24, 2005

Stefano Goffredo Department of Evolutionary and Experimental Biology University of Bologna Via F. Selmi 3 I-40126 Bologna, Italy

RE: Complimentary Issue

Dear Stefano,

Please accept the latest issue of Conservation In Practice with our compliments. Our Journal Watch section includes a piece entitled "Thousands of Divers Pivotal To Major Seahorse Survey" (see page 6). This is a digest of your recent original paper published in *Conservation Biology*, December 2004.

If you're not familiar with Conservation In Practice, we are the trade publication of the Society for Conservation Biology. Our magazine is intended for people who are serious about conservation. We try to put our readers in touch with the best ideas in conservation – the trends, the people, and the research that are pushing the bounds of the field.

It was so pleasant to read about human contact actually being beneficial for a species! Your research into using volunteer divers to obtain species counts in a short amount of time, with less cost that typical research projects was such a breath of fresh air! Thank you for your research and enlightening piece.

We hope you enjoy this issue, and please feel free to contact us with any comments or suggestions. (We actually love receiving Letters to the Editor.) You can also check us out online at www.conbio.org/InPractice.

Best of luck with your future research. Thank-you again for your support.

Sincerely,

Rebecca Gamboa

Editorial Assistant

Phone: E-mail: